
November 12, 2018 

Mr. David Bundrick or Mr. Ruskell  
Office of Legislative Counsel 
316 Capitol Avenue SE 
Atlanta, GA 30334 
Phone: (404) 656-5000 

Dear Sirs: 

Your web site lists two different people occupying the position of Legislative Counsel 
at two different URLs, so I hope you will pardon the ambiguity of my address. In 
addition, no phone or email contact information was available on your web site and 
nobody answered the phone in your offices at the number listed in Google.  

I am writing to you today for two purposes. First, in light of the decision of the 
Eleventh Circuit of the U.S. Court of Appeals in regards to the litigation you instituted 
against us having been fully completed, I am writing to you to offer my assistance as 
you continue to grapple of the issue of making the Official Code of Georgia 
Annotated to the people of Georgia. As you know, in our previous correspondence, I 
have repeatedly offered such assistance and would be happy to extend that offer 
once again to provide any volunteer help you might find useful.  

Second, despite what is a clear and unambiguous decision by the U.S. Court of 
Appeals, your vendor Lexis Nexis refuses to sell me a copy of the code. As you know, 
Lexis Nexis terminated my account during litigation and now, despite repeated 
efforts, they will not favor me with the privilege of sending them considerable 
amounts of money in order that I may bring our collection up-to-date. 

If you can assist me in obtaining a copy of the Official Code of Georgia Annotated, I 
would be most grateful. If it would help, please consider this a request under the 
Georgia Open Records Act, OCGA §50-18-70.  

Sincerely yours, 

Carl Malamud 
Public.Resource.Org
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